
 October 28th, 2012 

Reconciliation: 4:15PM – 4:45PM 

1st Saturday of the Month 

Anointing of the Sick: 

2nd Full Weekend of the Month 

Following Each Mass 

All Other Sacraments: 

Please call the Parish Office 

Preparation can take six months or more 

Saint Therese Parish 

We are St. Therese Catholic Church, a community of believers, 

who walk together by faith in Christ Jesus, and minister in the Little Way of 

St. Therese, as we strive hand-in-hand to live as God’s people.  

9525 W Bluemound Rd, Milwaukee, WI 53226 

Phone (414) 771-2500  Fax (414) 771-2410 

sainttheresemilwaukee.org  info@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

 

Parish Staff 

Parish Director 

Dr. Alexandra Guliano ext. 14 

drguliano@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Assisting Priest 

Rev. Hugh Birdsall, SDS 

Help-out Priest 

Rev. Norm Oswald 

Administrative/Pastoral Assistant 

Heather Goeden ext. 13 

heather@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Bookkeeper 

Lisa Vallone ext. 17 

vallonel@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Pastoral Musician 

Elterine Jankowski-Biggers ext. 15 

jankowe@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Sterling Biggers, Parish Musician 

Building Services Coordinator 

Denise Dostalek ext. 16 

denise@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Building Services Assistant 

Whitney Strohmeyer ext. 16 

whitney@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Ministers 

All the Members of the Parish 

 

Parish Emergencies 

(414) 771-2500 – listen for instructions 

 

 

 

Office Hours 

Monday, Tuesday, Thursday: 

8:30AM – 4:00PM 

closed 12:00PM –12:30PM 

Wednesday: 

12:00PM – 7:30PM 

closed 4:00PM –4:30PM 

Friday: 8:30AM to 12:00PM 

Mass Schedule 

   Saturday: 5:00PM 

    Sunday: 8:00AM 

   Sunday: 10:30AM 

   Tuesday: 8:00AM 

 Wednesday: 6:30PM 

Liturgy of the Word with Communion: 

Thursday: 8:00AM 

See inside for Holy Day Schedules 

Fall Mass 

Schedule Begins 

November 3rd! 



From the Desk of the Parish Director 

After months of waiting to hear from the Public Service 
Commission regarding the dates and times for the public 
hearings regarding the proposed power lines, we have 
received notice of these hearings for the general public.  
Please mark your calendars for Tuesday, November 27th 
with two options at 1:00PM and 6:00PM at Wauwatosa 
City Hall; Common Council Chambers (2nd floor); 7725 
W. North Ave.; Wauwatosa.  

Additionally, on Tuesday, November 27th, at 9:30AM, the 
Public Service Commission shall receive evidence from 
the parties to the proceedings (Wisconsin Electric t Power 
Company, American Transmission Company) and the 
Public Service Commission staff in the Common 
Council Chambers at the Wauwatosa City Hall.  If 
necessary, the hearing may continue on Wednesday, 
November 28th in the Amnicon Falls Hearing Room at 
the Public Service Commission Building (610 N. 
Whitney Way; Madison, WI). 

If you would like to review all the documents submitted to 
the PSC, 1) go to the PSC website at http://psc.wi.gov and 
2) enter 5-CE-139 in the box labeled “Link Directly to a 
Case,” and select “GO.” 

There are four ways to make your concerns, comments, 
and views known.  IT IS CRITICALLY IMPORTANT 
FOR OUR FUTURE THAT WE VOICE OUR 
STATEMENT FOR BURIED POWER LINES.  

1)  Web Comment:  Go to the Public Service 
Commission’s website at http://psc.wi.gov, click on 
“Public Comments”  button on the side menu bar.  On 
the next page, select the “File a comment” link that 
appears for docket number 5-CE-139.  Web comments 
shall be received no later than Monday, November 26th. 

2)  Oral Comment:  Spoken testimony at the public 
sessions on Tuesday, November 27th. 

3)  Written Comment:  Instead of speaking at the hearing, 
write out a comment and submit it at the public sessions 

on Tuesday, November 27th. 

4)  U. S. Mail Comment:  All comments submitted by U. S. 
Mail shall be received no later than Monday, November 
26th.  A mail comment shall include the phrase “Docket 5-
CE-139 Comments” in the heading and shall be addressed 
to: 

Docket 5-CE-139 Comments 
Public Service Commission 
P. O. Box 7854 
Madison, WI  53707-7854 

The Commission will not accept comment submitted via 
e-mail or fax. 

The Public Service Commission further instructs “a person 
shall limit a public comment to non-technical personal 
knowledge or personal opinion.  A person may include 
references to other materials in a comment, but may not 
include, as part of a comment, any document not written 
or substantially modified by that person.  The Commission  
shall only accept document that a person offers to 
supplement a comment for the purpose of showing the 
basis of an opinion, not for proof of the mater asserted.  
Parties may object to the receipt of a public comment.” 

Please direct any questions about this issue to the PSC’s 
docket coordinator:  Ali Wail at (608) 267-3592 or 
Ali.Wali@wisconsin.gov. 

Now is the time for us to take action and advocate for our 
parish community and our neighborhood.  Plan on 
attending the public hearing.  If you cannot attend, then 
please send written comments to the PSC as instructed 
above.  We have a chance to influence the decision for 
placement of the power lines.  Let's not let this opportunity 
pass us by.  

St. Therese advises us to do what we can, and this is 
something we ALL can do! 

May God guide us and all parties involved in this decision! 

Dr. Alexandra Guliano 

 Welcome to Saint Therese Catholic Church, Milwaukee, Wisconsin 

Air Conditioning Donation Envelopes 

Air conditioning donation envelopes are in the pew 
holders and on the tables at the entrances of the church.  
Thank you for your donations for this project. 

Donations Needed 

 2013 Daily Mass Record Book – $42.69 

 Two new fans for church – $120 ($60 each) 

 Four new stands for the fans – $196 ($49 each) 

 CHURCH SUPPORT 

 

Envelopes & Offertory 

Sharing Weekend 

Maintenance Donations 

Air Conditioning Donations  

$ 4,322.44 

$  1,062.75 

$      30.00 

$  1,885.00 

 

 Actual  Budget  Variance  

Envelopes & 
Offertory  $ 66,444  $  87,451  $  (21,007) 

Other Income  $ 32,470  $   25,888  $  6,582 

Total  $ 98,914  $  113,339  $  (14,425) 

Expenses  $ 96,711  $  113,339  $  (16,628) 

Surplus/(Deficit)  $   2,203 $            0  $    2,203 

Parish Financial Update  

July 1, 2012—September 30, 2012 



Sunday, October 28th 

SVdP Bundle Weekend & Food Drive 

 8:15AM Saint Therese Choir (CH) 

 9:00AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CH) 

 10:10AM First Reconciliation Preparation (GLP) 

 10:10AM CLOW Catechist Meeting (STR) 

 10:10AM Prayer & Worship Committee (MC) 

Monday, October 29th 

  No Meetings Scheduled 

Tuesday, October 30th 

 3:45PM Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

  Ages 3-K5 (GLP) 

 6:30PM Usher Ministry Meeting (MC) 

Wednesday, October 31st 

 3:45PM Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

  Ages 3-K5 (GLP)  

 7:00PM Music Ministry (CH) 

 7:30PM Saint Therese Choir (CHP) 

Thursday, November 1st – All Saint’s Day 

Office Closed 

 8:00AM All Saint’s Day Mass (CH) 

 3:45PM Catechesis of the Good Shepherd 

  Grades 1-3 & Grades 4-6 (GLP) 

 6:30PM Craft Fair Set-Up (HH/MC) 

Friday, November 2nd – All Soul’s Day 

 8:00AM All Soul’s Day Mass (CHP) 

 5:00PM Art & Environment Meeting (MC) 

 6:00PM Craft Fair Vendor Set-Up (HH/MC) 

Saturday, November 3rd 

Entertainment Book Sale 

 10:00AM – 5:00PM    Harvest Craft Fair (HH/MC) 

Sunday, November 4th  

Entertainment Book Sale 

 7:30AM Canticle Choir (CH) 

 9:10AM Cherub Choir (CHP) 

 9:45AM Saint Therese Choir (CH) 

 9:00AM – 2:00PM    Harvest Craft Fair (HH/MC) 

 10:30AM Children’s Liturgy of the Word (CH) 

 October 28th, 2012     30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

CH=Church, CHP=Chapel, GLP=God’s Littlest 

Place, GN=Good News Gathering Place, 

HH=Heck Hall, KIT=Heck Hall Kitchen, 

LIB=Library, MC=Miriam’s Corner, 

RR=Raphael Room, STR=St. Therese Room 

Dear Saint Therese Friends, 

I am so very grateful for all your thoughts, prayers, and well wishes over the 
past number of weeks.  I am doing well.  I’m looking forward to seeing you 
and celebrating the Eucharist with you soon.  Sincerely, 

Ruth Stueckroth 

Liturgical Ministers Needed for All 

Saints Day and All Souls Day Masses 

Sign up sheet is in the sacristy for Altar Servers, Lectors, 
Greeters, Ushers, and Eucharistic Ministers for the 
8:00AM All Saints Day holyday mass and the 8:00AM 
All Souls Day mass.  Please sign up in the sacristy. 

40th Transfer of Funds from Faith In Our Future Trust Fund 

On September 28th, our parish received a transfer of $228 from the Faith In 
Our Future Trust Fund.  To date we have received a total of $120,011.56,  A 
tithe of $22.80 will be given to Greater Tosa Interfaith to help defray the cost of 
our parish dues.  Thanks to all who have contributed to this capital campaign. 

Wall of Remembrance–Month of November 

November is the month of All Saints and All Souls.  We will remember our 
deceased loved ones and those who have died from our parish community in 
our prayers and celebrations of the Eucharist throughout the month.  Please 
bring pictures of those you wish to remember and place them on our Wall of 
Remembrance.  Kindly label your name and phone number on the back of 
the picture.  The Wall and Book of the Dead will be displayed near the 
ambry (container for holy oils) throughout the month of November. 

Volunteer Ministers Needed!  

 Maintain the Altar Cloths: The cloths for the altars in the church and 
chapel are changed and cleaned monthly.  We have one person who is doing 
this ministry and are in need of another person to be a part of this ministry.  
The cloths are professionally laundered and pressed but need to be touched 
up and wrinkles ironed out before placement on the altar.  The altar is a 
symbol of Christ, who laid down his life for our salvation.  Please consider 
taking part in this essential ministry for our celebrations of the Eucharist.   

 Clean-up for Monthly Anointing of the Sick:   We are in need of 
someone to clean up after the Communal Anointing of the Sick after 
the 10:30AM mass the second full weekend of the month.  This ministry 
involved returning any unused holy oil to the container and placing it in 
the ambry (box-like container for the oils), cleaning the dish for the oil 
and storing it, and turning off the lights and closing the doors of the 
Chapel.  The ministry would take a total of 15-20 minutes.  

If you are interested in any of these ministries, please contact Heather Goeden 
in the Parish Office. 

Calling All Kid Singers! 

If you’re between the ages of 3 and 10 years old, here’s your chance to do 
something really special on Christmas Eve – sing for the 4:00PM Christmas 
Eve Mass! How? Join the St. Therese Cherub Choir. Rehearsals will be every 
Sunday from November 4th through December 23rd at 9:10AM to 9:25AM in 
the Chapel. Call Dusty in the Parish Office at (414)771-2500 x15 or e-mail her 
at jankowe@sainttheresemilwaukee.org for more information. 

St. Therese 55+ Social Group 

The Tuesday, November 8th gathering of our 55+ group luncheon will be 
hosted by Milwaukee Montessori School with musical entertainment 
provided by the children. Gather at 11:30AM, eat at 12:00PM.  Reservations 
are due no later than Wednesday, October 31st. We will also take a collection 
as a “Thank You” gift for Denise & Whitney for all their help to us. To RSVP, 
call Judy 475-6809, Pat 771-4194, or Gladys 476-1356.  

An Evening to Remember 

An Evening to Remember is being planned for Wednesday, November 7th.  
Any interested parishioners who have lost a loved one during the past year 
are invited to participate.  Please contact the parish office to register.  All 
parishioners are invited to bring a picture of their loved one for the Wall of 
Remembrance, to be displayed during the month of November. 

Don’t Forget that next weekend, 

November 4th, Daylight Savings Ends! 



Baby Grady,  Mimi Albano,  Lenore Black,  Judith 

Bolton,  Gene Brah,  Alyce Breitweiser,  Kathryn 

Brinn,  Dolores Brunner,  Terri Brunner,  Helen & 

Larry Bugni,  Mary Cosimi,  Tim Dondlinger,  

Gertrude Dushek,  Kaylin Dushek,  Leonard 

Dushek,  Barbara Fischer,  Mary Fischer,  Ethel 

Forster, Doris Griger,  Andy Grosch,  Andy Islo,  

Chuck Kestner,  Ken Knollenberg,  Joe Landry,  

Hilda Lang,  Shirley Leinss,  Pete Lovinus,  Mary 

Jane Lucas,  Neil Massey,  Lori Mikula,  Karen 

Nycz,  Susan Odya,  Rachel Ragatz,  Barb Redzich,  

Barbara Schmitz,  Harriet Schnarsky,  Terry Shinn,  

Carlene Siever,  Joel Simpson,  Marion Sinks,  

Susan Sinks,  Marion Stabo,  Mark Stabo,  Ruth 

Stueckroth,  Salvatore Vallone,   

Don Wackholz,  David White 

Born to Eternal Life:  

†Madelyn Bohnaker, †Henry Kender,  

and †Ken Schlager  

October Sanctuary Candle 

  †Albert Dietz 

Sunday, October 28th 

  Jer 31:7-9/Heb 5:1-6/Mk 10:46-52 

Monday, October 29th 

  Eph 4:32---5:8/Lk 13:10-17 

Tuesday, October 30th 

  Eph 5:21-33/Lk 13:18-21 

 8:00AM  Dick Nee  

Wednesday, October 31st 

  Eph 6:1-9/Lk 13:22-30 

 6:30PM  †Pauline Gutmann  

Thursday, November 1st – All Saint’s Day Mass 

  Rv 7:2-4, 9-14/1 Jn 3:1-3/Mt 5:1-12a 

 8:00AM  †Ervin, †Stella, and †Tom Coughlin  

Friday, November 2nd – All Soul’s Day Mass 

  Wis 3:1-9/Rom 5:5-11/Jn 6:37-40 

 8:00AM  †Harold Krake, Brother of Jane Gill  

Saturday Mass, November 3rd 

  Phil 1:18b-26/Lk 14:1, 7-11 

 5:00PM St. Therese Parish Community and 

  †Theresa Ciardo 

Sunday Mass, November 4th 

     Dt 6:2-6/Heb 7:23-28/Mk 12:28b-34 

 8:00AM †Edward Baganz 

10:30AM  †Melvin Schermann 

Liturgical Ministers Scheduled for November 3rd/4th 

 5:00PM 8:00AM 10:30AM 

Lectors Drozdowicz, D. 

Maher, A. 

Coughlin, Sr. L. 

Gorak, G. 

Sanger, M. 

Metz, Sr. M. 

Altar 

Servers 

Drozdowicz, S.  Holmes, J. Maccani, C. 

Eucharistic 

Ministers 

Pavleje, M. – 1 

Hubrich, K. – 2 

Pinto, C. – 3 

Nee, A. – 4 

Dietz, J. – 5 

Hauck, J. – 1 

Kennedy, A. – 2 

Armstrong, T. – 3 

Heinz, B. – 4 

Lipinski, M. – 1 

Anderson, L. – 2 

Safavi, P. – 3 

Wissing, T. – 4 

NOT FILLED – 5 

Greeters Pinto, Carols 

Graf, V. 

Drozdowicz Family 

Webb, C. 

Riester, M. 

Goeden Family 

Bernards, R. 

DelVecchio, B. 

D’Amore, P. 

Ushers Gritzmacher, D. 

Valdovinos, T. 

NOT FILLED 

Webb, W. 

Seidl, C. 

Holmes, B. 

Sanger, R. 

Nowak, G. 

Nowak, J.  

Szablewski, N. 

Look Deep in Your Heart! 

Our parish has raised $24,786.80 as of September 30th for the Catholic 
Stewardship Appeal.  We are at 77.6% of our goal with 153 of 324 donors 
contributing.  Please look deep in your hearts and see what you can give to 
help our Catholic Ministries.  Hope starts here.  Hope continues with you! 

Lawn Crew Members Needed 

We need more members for our lawn crew for the coming year. If you 
are looking for a way to donate some time and talent, consider joining 
our crew.  For information please contact Denise Dostalek our Building 
Services Coordinator 414-640-2973 or email at 
denise@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Church Helpers Needed 

Church Helpers needed to straighten out the hymnals and envelopes in 
Church. This is a great way for families to donate some time and talent 
to Saint Therese. For more information please contact Denise Dostalek  
our Building Services Coordinator 414-640-2973 or email at 
denise@sainttheresemilwaukee.org. 

Usher Ministry Meeting 

Tuesday, October 30th 6:30PM 

All Ushers are asked to attend the Usher Ministry Meeting on Tuesday, 
October 30th at 6:30PM in Miriam’s Corner. 

Parish Council  

At-Large Member Vacancy 

The Parish Council has a vacancy, two-year term, for an At Large 
Member.  Thanks to Glenn Nowak for serving on the Parish Council 
for the past year, but who is unable to complete the three-year term of 
office.  If you are interested in serving the parish on the Council, please 
contact one of the Parish Council officers (name and phone numbers in 
every bulletin). 

All Saints Day and All Souls Day 

There will be one Mass celebrated on All Saints Day, Thursday, 
November 1st at 8:00AM in the Church.  The Parish Office will be 
closed.  We will also celebrate one Mass on All Souls Day, Friday, 
November 2nd at 8:00AM in the Chapel. All are welcome to join us! 
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Bulletin deadline: 

Monday, 8:30AM 

Announcement deadline: 

Thursday, 12:00 NOON 

All submissions must be in 

writing; email preferred. 

Parish Council 

1st Monday of Month at 7:00PM 

council@sainttheresemilwaukee.org 

Chairperson 

Jim Holmes (414) 258-9195 

Vice-Chairperson 

John Gritzmacher (414) 453-5265 

Secretary 

Pat Touchett (414) 257-0221 

Trustees 

Jim Balliet (414)  257-0339 

Kathy Hubrich (414) 259-1961 

Members-At-Large 

Andrew Bath      (262) 312-4185 

Suzanne Goodacre (414) 475-5062 

Christine Jensen (262) 391-1851 

Rick Reinders (414) 607-8847 

Mary Rose Sanger (414) 425-2028 

 

Vacancy – At Large Member Needed 

Hospital Visits 

The Federal Privacy Regulation 

(HIPAA—Health Insurance 

Portability & Accountability Act) 

prohibits hospitals from informing 

churches of a patient’s presence 

unless the patient gives permission 

for the hospital to do so.  If you are 

admitted to a hospital and would 

like a pastoral visit, please contact 

Heather Goeden in the Parish Office. 

Prayer List for Mass 

It is our privilege to pray at our 

weekend masses for those in need.  

If you would like to add a name to 

the list, please complete the form at 

sainttheresemilwaukee.org/prayerlist 

or call Heather in the Parish Office. 

Need Prayer? 

Call the Prayer Network at 

(414) 607-0681. 

Greater Tosa 

Interfaith 

(414) 453-5750 

Saint Vincent 

de Paul 

(414) 462-7837 

Hymnal Fundraising Update 

We have 140 pew version hymnals and 35 choir version hymnals donated so far. Thank 
you, to all who have supported this effort. Your generosity is amazing!  Ideally, we 
would like to purchase a total of 350 pew version hymnals and 50 choir version hymnals. 
If you have not already done so, please consider helping us meet these goals. 

Hymnals may be donated in honor of a loved one or special occasion. If there are more 
than one person in your family who attend St. Therese Parish, please consider donating 
enough hymnals so that each of your family members may use one during mass! 

Order Form for the GATHER Hymnals – Please Print 

Pew Hymnals: $15.50    Quantity_____    Choir Hymnals: $26.50    Quantity____ 

Total amount: $___________ 

A Gift from:____________________________________________________________ 

In Memory of:__________________________________________________________ 

AND/OR 

A Gift form:____________________________________________________________ 

In Honor of:____________________________________________________________ 

If you are ordering more than one hymnal please put the name for “In Memory of/ 
In Honor” of on a separate slip of paper.  If  you have any questions, ask one of the 
representatives at the tables at either end of the church. 

St. Therese Harvest Craft Fair – November 3rd/4th 

Thanks to everyone who took flyers to hang in the neighborhood.  The applications have 
come pouring in, and we’re almost full!  Now it’s time to focus on the weekend of the fair.  
We will need many volunteers to make this run smoothly, so please stop under the balcony 
after either mass to sign up for a shift or two.  We’ll especially need people from the 5:00PM 
and 8:00AM mass to fill the first shift on Sunday, as it starts before the 10:30AM mass is out.  
We’re grateful for whatever you can do. 

If you are a hobby crafter and have a few brand new handmade things you’d like to 
donate, we’d appreciate them.  We have a whole booth with donations from St. Therese 
members, where all the profit goes right back into the church.  We also have a large raffle 
for the bigger items.  Please bring your items to the Parish Office during regular office 
hours.  Please note, we will accept only handmade, new items.  Thank you! 

We are also asking for donations of food. We would like multi-packs of chips; large bags 
of corn chips and PLAIN taco chips; hamburger and hot dog buns; baked goods; and 
cases of water and soda. We are asking for these types of soda ONLY: Coke–regular, diet, 
and caffeine free; Sprite–regular and diet; Pepsi–regular and diet; and Mountain Dew. 
Please bring your donations to the library area marked for craft fair. The bakery should be 
brought on November 2nd. We also need volunteers to work the food booth (cooking & 
selling). Please contact Glenn or Kim Nowak (414-466-8060) or Sue Dushek (414-793-
7318) with questions or to let us know when you can help. Thank you for your support!  

Stewardship Update 

It takes an act of faith to live as a steward of God’s gifts.  By sharing of 
our gifts of time, talent, and financial resources from our first fruits, not 
from what we have left over, we are trusting that God will take care of us 
and will give us all that we need.  And whatever we give will return to us 
a hundred-fold, maybe not always in the form we expect, but in ways that we can 
only thank God for when we look back at the path our life has taken. 

Thank you to all who have already returned their pledge sheets.  Through October 
22nd, we have received 117 stewardship commitment replies with $178,104 
(47.5%) pledged toward our goal of $375,000.  If  you haven’t returned yours yet, 
please do so as soon as possible!  We need to hear from everyone to make this 
stewardship campaign a success and keep St. Therese the warm, welcoming, 
vibrant parish we all want it to be!  Thank you and may God bless you! 
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